
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

July 14, 2021 
 
Tommy D. Smith, VP-MFG 
Georgia-Pacific Crossett LLC 
Crossett Paper Operations 
100 Mill Supply Road 
Crossett, AR  71635 
 
RE: NPDES Permit No. AR0001210, AFIN 02-00013 
 Odor Control Measures 
 
Dear Mr. Smith: 
 
This letter is provided to follow-up on a meeting held on April 16, 2021, with Arkansas Department 
of Energy and Environment, Division of Environmental Quality (DEQ) staff and Georgia-Pacific 
Crossett LLC (GP) staff. In that meeting, DEQ requested that GP provide a plan for odor control 
measures for any work at the wastewater treatment facility that could cause an increase in the odor. 
During the meeting, GP indicated that it would provide the requested odor management plan when 
needed and that no work was currently planned that would require an odor management plan.  
 
DEQ is requesting additional information regarding GP’s process for evaluating when an odor 
management plan is needed and methods to determine appropriate odor control measures. The plan 
should identify how decisions are made when scheduling activities which may cause excessive 
odors, and discuss routine activities, and the associated best management practices to be expected 
during performance of those activities. The plan should identify upcoming activities or provide a 
method for notifications or updates to the odor plan as needed. 
 
Please submit the plan as soon as possible but no later than July 30, 2021.  If you have any 
questions, please contact me at leamons@adeq.state.ar.us or at (501) 683-5406 
 
Sincerely,  

 
Bryan Leamons, P.E. 
Senior Operations Manager, Office of Water Quality 
Division of Environmental Quality 
5301 Northshore Drive, North Little Rock, AR 72118-5317 
 
cc:  Sarah.Ross@GAPAC.com 


